
Tsuen Wan Trade Association Primary School 
                                               Circular 21-106/H01 

                                                31st May, 2022 
Dear Parents,  

Circular on School Activities and Special Arrangements for June 2022 

To have better home-school cooperation, parents and guardians please pay attention to the 

following matters related to June, 2022. 

For further information, please email to schoolmail@twtaps.edu.hk or call 2497 7911 to 
contact our Vice Principal, Ms. Ko Ka Foon.             

 
Yours faithfully, 

 
_____________________________ 
Chow Kim Ho 

                                                       Principal 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Tsuen Wan Trade Association Primary School 
          Reply Slip of Circular 21-106/H01  <Please return it to Ms. Ko via the class teacher > 

Circular on School Activities and Special Arrangements for June 2022 
 
Dear Principal, 

I have acknowledged the information of the circular. 

Opinion:______________________________________________________________________ 
  
Student’s Name:                (    )             Parent’s Signature:                  

   Class:                                       Date:                   

Dates Items Participants 

30/5 to 2/6 Library Activity: Top Ten Book Picks (Voting)  All 

2/6，9/6，16/6，23/6 “Harmony House” parents’ workshop Participants 

3/6，10/6，17/6，24/6 Fine Motor Skills Development Programme P1 Participants 

6/6，10/6，17/6，20/6， 

24/6，27/6 

Life Design Counselling Group P5 Students 

25/6 (Sat) Understanding Adolescent Project P5-6 Participants 

26/6 (Sun) Cub Scout Activity Participants 

27/6 to 30/6 Final Examination P3-6 Students 

30/6 (Thu) Understanding Adolescent Project (Parent workshop) Participants 



School report, May 
1. Teacher Professional Development 
a. Mr. Wong Kam On, Ms. Tong Wing Shan, Ms. Lam Tso Wing, Mr. Kwan Chun Hoi, Mr. Law 

Chuen Lee and Mr. Mong Chi Chui participated in the Online Knowledge Enrichment 
Programmes on Constitution and Basic Law, National Security and Belt and Road Initiative 
and Guangdong-Hong Kong-Macao Greater Bay Area. 

b. The school has installed interactive TV in every classroom to improve teaching efficiency. On 
26th May, all teachers participated in the IT Training Workshop. Teachers could better 
understand the functions of the interactive TV. 

 
 
2. Holistic Development of students 
a. Our school held a series of Mother's Day activities from 3rd to 6th of May. The Guidance Team 

together with the English Department and the Music Development, organized various kinds of 
activities, including poster displays, video sharing, greeting card writing, pins design, etc., so 
that students can learn to value family affection, express their love to their mothers and 
cultivate their gratitude. 

b. To enhance students' knowledge and awareness of firefly conservation and nature care, the 
school arranged a Firefly Parade for P. 5 students on 18th May. Students started to raise 
fireflies in the "Life Education Trail" on campus. Students learned about the characteristics of 
fireflies, observed aquatic insects closely and made firefly crafts. Students also have the 
opportunity to observe fireflies in the dark and learn how to feed and care for fireflies. 

c. On 26th May, the school celebrated the birthday of more than 90 birthday stars. The theme of 
the birthday party was "Be thankful", hoping that students could learn to thank the people 
around them through songs. Students sang birthday songs and sent their best wishes to one 
another. Teachers wrote greetings on specially designed birthday cards to the birthday stars 
and a short video was shared on the screen with all students during the party. 

d. The May Awards Presentation Ceremony was held on 27th May. A number of external 
academics, artistic awards and certificates were presented, including Mathematics competition, 
English Drama Competition, eco-bag design competition, drawing Competition, open piano 
competition, etc. On the same day, teachers and students celebrated their achievements and 
hoped that students would continue to show their strengths and make further achievements. 

 
 
3. Home-school Cooperation 
a. On 13th January, our school held a charity flower sale for the Community Chest. Many students 

and their parents supported the activity by buying potted plants or donating directly. Our school 
raised $4600 in total for the Community Chest. 

b. Parents are requested to ensure that their children's temperature, rapid test have been taken 
before they come to school every day. They should sign the record form and take a photo of 
the rapid test results for the day or future record checking. Remember that a negative test 
result is required to enter to school. If your child or a family member confirms the diagnosis, or 
your child has to undergo quarantine pursuant who needs nucleic acid testing, please inform 
the school immediately so that contingency measures can be formulated. 

 
 

4. Students’ achievement 
a. Non-Chinese Students Chinese Classes 

Academic Award：1A  HUSSAIN ATIF  1B HUNG YUI SATO 3A NASIR 
HIBATULHEY EFAT 

b. FloorCurling Slogan Design Competition 
Merit：2B LEE CHEUK NOK ISAAC 
 



c. Hong Kong International Mathematical Olympiad 2022 
Gold Award：5B LI LUCAS 5B LIU XUAN TING JESSICA 

d. Global Junior Math Aptitude Test  
Bronze Award：2B CHUNG CHEUK HIN 

e. “Little Hearts ‧ Great Minds” 3rd Asian Youth & Children Art Competition 2022 
Aged 9-10 Gold Award：  4A WANG YIHAN    5B KWAN WING YI 
Aged 9-10 Bronze Award： 5B LIU XUAN TING JESSICA 5B XIE YUTONG 

f. Road Safety 4-Panel Comic Drawing Competition (Primary Schools) 
Merit：3A IP TSZ YIN JASE  5C LAU CHUN IP 

g. 2021/22 Harmony Scholarships Scheme 
Harmony Scholarships：4A YE NIYA   4A ZHANG XIYUE  

5B CHENG NOK  5B  KANG YU TONG 
 
 

The school congratulates the students who have achieved excellent results in all competitions. 
Students and parents are advised to get vaccinated as soon as possible, wear masks, clean their 
hands and strengthen their resistance to the disease. As the examinations are coming, students 
are encouraged to study hard and strive for their ideal results. In particular, P.5 students’ exam 
results will be counted to Internal Assessment for Secondary School Places Allocation. I hope 
you will do your best to prepare for applying for your ideal secondary school next academic year. 
 


